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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 363-A

Committee:
Public Safety

	itle: A local law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to detecting and preventing the theft of firearms from licensed firearms dealers.
	Sponsors:
By The Speaker (Council Member Quinn) and Council Members Vallone Jr., Addabbo Jr., Brewer, Clarke, Comrie, Felder, Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Mark-Viverito, Martinez, Monserrate, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Stewart, Vann, Weprin, Mealy, Garodnick and Oddo (by request of the Mayor)

	Summary of Legislation: “Int. No. 363-A would “implement more stringent inventory controls by licensed firearms dealers in New York City by requiring semi-annual physical inventories, as well as the reporting of any missing or stolen guns.”  New paragraphs would be added to subdivision n of section 10-302 of the Administrative Code to: mandate inventories that include the make, caliber and serial number for each firearm; and require dealers or their principals to provide sworn affidavits confirming that they personally observed the firearms reported.  Lastly, Int. 363-A provides that, “in addition to the penalties specified in section 10-310, any act or omission that constitutes a violation of this subdivision or of rules and regulations issued by the commissioner pursuant thereto shall be grounds for the revocation of a license issued by the commissioner pursuant to this section.”



	Effective Date: This local law shall take effect 120 days after its enactment into law, provided that, prior to such effective date, the commissioner shall promulgate such rules and take such other actions as are necessary to its timely implementation.

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY07

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues resulting from this legislation.

	Impact on Expenditures: There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from this legislation.

	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  N/A

	Source of Information:
City Council Finance Division, Mayor’s Office of Management & Budget

	Estimate Prepared By:
Andy Grossman, Assistant Director

                                                Eisha Williams, Legislative Financial Analyst 



	History: Int. No. 363 was introduced on June 13, 2006 and referred to the Committee on Public Safety.  It was considered and laid over by the Committee on June 27, 2006. An amended version of the bill (Proposed Int. No. 363-A) will be considered by the Committee on July 19, 2006. 
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